
Village Board    Public Hearing  July 19, 2010 
 
Present: Mayor William Murphy, Trustees Suzanne LeBlanc, Vince Buono, Kelly Myers, 
Patrick Landewe and Don Hackett 
Absent: Trustee Jeannine Dirie 
Others: Alex Wade 
 
Mayor Murphy called the Public Hearing to order at 6:50pm.  The purpose of the Public 
Hearing was to received input regarding Local Law #2/2010 that revises the signage 
standards in the historic district section of Village Zoning Code. 
 
Alex Wade explained the revision by saying the law deals with neon and LED signs in 
the Historic District.  Instead of banning all neon signs, this law places more reasonable 
restrictions on businesses in the district.  In addition, all the signage laws will be printed 
in one area of the Village Code.   
 
Trustee LeBlanc asked if the DPW is allowed by law to remove illegal signage within the 
Village.  She mentioned signs placed in residential areas advertising businesses.  Mayor 
Murphy suggested that this Public Hearing was to discuss the new signage standards in 
the Historic District and perhaps this question should be discussed in another forum. 
 
Trustee Landewe spoke saying this law was to bring more businesses into compliance 
and changes the “no neon” to a more reasonable law.  Mayor Murphy added this law 
assists business owners. 
 
Trustee Buono said it is a very appropriate modification to the law. 
 
There was no one from the public who wished to comment on the law. 
 
Mayor Murphy thanked the Historic Review Board, Trustee Landewe, Alex Wade and 
Eyal Saad for their work on the law. 
 
Motion was made by Mayor Murphy, seconded by Trustee Buono, to close the Public 
Hearing.  Carried.  The Public Hearing closed at 7:00pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Frank 
Village Clerk 


